
CITY COUNCIL REPORT 

TO: David Cavazos 
City Manager 

  

FROM: Jeff Dewitt 
Finance Director 

   

SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF BERKSHIRE ADVISORS INC. INNOVATION AND 
EFFICIENCY STUDY OF THE PHOENIX POLICE DEPARTMENT 

This report provides information related to the transmittal of the Innovation and 
Efficiency Studies for the Phoenix Police Department. 
 
THE ISSUE 
 
As part of the budgetary process for the 2010-2011 budget, the Mayor and City Council 
authorized staff to hire consultants to conduct innovation and efficiency studies of all 
public safety related functions.  The first study to be completed is the study of the Police 
Department. Studies for the Fire Department and a combined review of the Municipal 
Court, Public Defender and City Prosecutor’s Offices are currently underway. 
 
OTHER INFORMATION 
 
The consulting firm of Berkshire Advisors, Inc. (The Consultant) was selected through a 
competitive request for qualification process to perform the innovation and efficiency 
study of the Police Department.  The Consultant has considerable experience in 
conducting efficiency studies for police departments such as Dallas, Texas; Kansas 
City, Missouri; Memphis, Tennessee; St. Louis, Missouri; and Oklahoma City, 
Oklahoma. The Consultant began their work in September of 2010 which included 
extensive review of police department data, including crime statistics, internal surveys of 
all Police Department employees, focus group and individual interviews with community 
leaders, labor unions, City management and the Mayor and City Council.  The results of 
their analysis and recommendations are contained in the attached report. 
 
Berkshire noted many positive and innovative practices in the Police Department and 
successful efforts to maximize effective use of resources.  They also have numerous 
recommendations for more efficient use of resources throughout the Department. 
 
The City Manager's Office will form an implementation and review committee consisting 
of the Assistant City Manager, Acting Police Chief and Human Resources Director to 
work with labor unions and the community to review the consultant’s recommendations.  
A response and action plan will be developed for each of the Consultant’s 
recommendations for review by the City Council. 
 
Representatives from Berkshire Advisors, Inc. will make a presentation concerning the 
study results at the May 2, 2011 City Council Work Study Session.  To view the report in 
its entirety online visit phoenix.gov/efficiency and click on the Efficiency Studies link on 
the left side of the page. 



 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
This report is for information only. 


























































































































































































